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The "Guiding Principles for the Acceptance of Regional Waste" were developed to address the parameters for 
offering certain limited, excess landfill capacity to public agencies for the disposal of regional ("out-of-District") 
waste at the Monterey Peninsula Landfill. Three potential buyers of this excess landfill capacity include the City 
of Watsonville, the Salinas Valley Solid Waste Authority (SVSW A) and the County of Santa Cruz. The purpose 
of the sale of excess capacity is to stabilize disposal rates to the Monterey Regional Waste Management District 
(MRWMD) member agencies, provide funding for future expansion of the MRWMD's diversion and recycling 
programs, and to permit the City of Watsonville, the SVSW A and the County of Santa Cruz adequate time to 
identify and develop additional long-term disposal capacity within their respective jurisdictions. 

Guiding Principles for Acceptance of Regional (Out-Of-District) Waste 

1. Regional waste received will be from public agencies only, by written agreement. 

2. The primary need of the public agency will be for short to intermediate-term landfill space while they work 
to find a long-term solution to their solid waste disposal needs. 

3. The sale of the MRWMD excess landfill capacity will be subject to a contract approved by the MRWMD 
Board of Directors. 

4. A "reserve landfill capacity" shall be established to provide an initial 75 year landfill life which will serve 
projected waste streams generated by the MRWMD member agencies to at least the year 2080. In other 
words, the amount of regional waste to be accepted will not reduce the MRWMD's certified landfill capacity 
below 75 years (to 2080). Certified landfill capacity exceeding 75 years would be considered to be "excess 
landfill capacity", which could be made available for sale to public agencies, such as the County of Santa 
Cruz and the SVSWA. 

5. The regional waste brought to the MRWMD will have been subject to recycling and diversion programs 
acceptable to meet the State-mandated diversion goals. 

6. The MRWMD will have the ability to shorten the contract term should the public agency not demonstrate 
adequate progress in meeting its long-term solution to solid waste disposal. 

7. The acceptance of regional waste will utilize only MRWMD landfill operations and airspace. The regional 
waste will not require the use of any of the following MRWMD services: materials recovery facility, public 
recycling drop-off facility, Last Chance Mercantile reuse facility, household hazardous waste collection 
program, composting facility, and public awareness program. 

8. The negotiated landfill disposal fee will include an escalation clause to compensate the MRWMD for future 
annual increases in costs. The regional waste will be transported to the MRWMD in either large transfer­
trailer type trucks or waste collection packer trucks to minimize the impact on public roads and maximize the 
efficiency of transportation and landfill operations. 
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